## TOWN OF ACTON SELECTMEN'S MEETING MAY 15, 2007

**1. PUBLIC FORUM:** Jeremy asked if Selectmen had checked with MMA on the drug testing policy. Nancy said she had, and only drivers with CDL's are required to be tested.

Bob asked if Peacock Road acceptance is on the Town Meeting warrant and Nancy said it is.

Jeremy asked the status of Canal Bridge and Nancy reiterated what she had reported at the April 3 meeting, that New Hampshire is willing fund 80% of the cost. However it will be several years before this funding is available. Nancy said she will contact Wakefield to see if they have any other information.

- **2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA:** Approved with the addition of Clinton Statples request.
- **3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:** Approved as written.
- **4. WARRANT:** Approved and signed.
- **5. OLD BUSINESS:** 
  - (A) **ASSESSING:** No action.
  - (B) CABLE CONTRACT: No action.

## **6. NEW BUSINESS:**

(A) CLINTON STAPLES REQUEST FOR MASS GATHERING PERMIT: Clinton was present representing the Boy Scouts of America, who wish to have a camporee at Camp Nutter on May 18, 19,& 20, for which they need a permit. After reviewing the standards, selectmen voted to waive the fee and grant the permit.

Pat Hannon was present and asked selectmen for permission to extend the open can policy (to allow drinking) to the horseshoe area but not in the pits themselves. On a motion by Tony, permission was granted.

**7. ADJOURNMENT:** The meeting adjourned at 7:33 p.m.

**MEMBERS PRESENT:** Nancy Ruma, Tony Cogliandro, Jim Driscoll

**OTHERS PRESENT:** Pam McAlinden, Bob Anderson, Percy Lowell, Chip Venell, Clinton Staples. Pat Hannon, Brian Long, Dennis Long, Jeremy Long, Lorraine Yeaton.

## **MEETINGS:**